

www.holtschool.co.uk

Co-Headteachers Mrs Anne Kennedy and Mrs Katie Pearce

n:\holt administration\office - act team\slt\24.03.20 yr 10 gcse por exam.docx

24th March 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian

Re: Year 10 - GCSE PoR exam

Some of you have quite rightly been emailing in to clarify what the situation is regarding the GCSE PoR exam.

We are sorry to say as yet, we have had no information from the exam board as to whether teachers are to allocate a grade for early entry exams as per the Year 11 GCSEs and A levels.

In the meantime, please encourage your daughter to continue to do the work and revision for POR set by her teacher in the event that an exam is rescheduled in the autumn, to reiterate once again, we have not had anything confirmed as yet.

We are sorry we have nothing more concrete at this time and we appreciate the worry this is creating for you and your daughter. However, as soon as we hear something, please be assured, we will be in touch.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Pearce and Mrs Kennedy

Oreers. A Kennedy

Co-Headteachers